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Pastor’s Perspective 

The “I AM” Son 
 

“I AM the Son of God” (John 9:35-37,10:36) helps us to think of a close father and son relationship. Following 

is a story that has been told over a period of years that causes most readers to consider the Father and Son 

relationship and how it will affect us. 

Years ago, there was a very wealthy old man who, with his devoted son, shared a passion for art 

collecting. Priceless works by Picasso, Van Gogh, Monet, and many others adorned the walls of the 

family estate. 

When a war engulfed the nation, the son left to fight for his country. After a period of time, his father 

received a telegram. His son had been killed while rescuing a fellow soldier who needed medical 

attention. Distraught and lonely, the old man faced a bleak winter and holiday season with sadness. 

The happiness he had with his son he would know no more. 

As the winter progressed, a soldier came to visit the depressed old man. He told how he had been a 

friend of the old man’s son. That he was the soldier his son was rescuing when he was killed. The soldier 

went on to say he was an artist and gave the old man a package he had brought. As the man unwrapped 

the package he found it to be a portrait of his son. Though the world would never consider it to be the 

work of a genius, the painting featured the son’s face in striking detail. Overcome with emotion, the old 

man thanked the soldier and hung the portrait over the fireplace in place of a priceless painting. 

During the weeks that followed, as he sat in his chair gazing at his special gift, he was comforted 

realizing his son would live on in his memory through this painting. It became his prized possession, 

eclipsing his interest in the collected art for which museums around the world clamored. 

The following spring the old man became very ill and died. According to his will, all his paintings 

were to be sold at auction. Art collectors from around the world gathered to bid on some of the world’s 

most spectacular paintings. 

The auction began with the painting of the man’s son. The auctioneer’s call, “Who will open the 

bidding with $100?” was met with deafening silence. No one spoke. From the back of the room one art 

critic voiced, “Who cares about that painting? It’s just a picture of his son. Get on with it!” More 

voices echoed in agreement. But the auctioneer replied, “No, we have to sell this one first. Who will 

bid?” 

Finally, a friend of the old man spoke. “Will you take ten dollars? That’s all I have. I loved the father 

and his son, and I would like to have it.” 

The auctioneer bellowed. “I have ten dollars. Will anyone go higher?” After more silence, he said, 

“Going once, going twice. Gone!” The gavel fell.  

Cheers filled the room and someone exclaimed, “Now we can get on with the real treasures.” 

But the auctioneer announced that the auction was over. Stunned disbelief quieted the room. 

Someone asked, “What about all those masterpieces? They’re worth millions.” He replied, 

“According to the man’s will, whoever takes the son ... gets it ALL!” 

Friends, that’s the message of the Bible. Whoever takes the Son ... gets it all. Jesus is the “I 

AM” God. Whoever takes Him as their personal Savior gets the Bread of Life, the Light of the 

World, the Door to glory, the Way to everlasting life ... he gets it all in Him who is the “I AM.” 

As we continue our Lenten journey with God to the cross at Calvary, if we are willing to go for 

it, we too can receive it all, Jesus Christ who is our All-In-All. In other words, if we take the Son, 

Jesus, we will get all the benefits he brings, namely: FORGIVENESS AND ETERNAL LIFE!!! 

Don’t be left out of this season! Accept the Son Jesus as your Lord and Savior and you too will 

get it all!!!!! 
       

                    Lenten Blessings, 

    Pastor Steve 



Present: Pastor Steve, Lynn L. Marlene S., Dianne 

S., Corrine N., Bob H., Russ O. and our newest 

member and head of Social Ministry, Kari Carlson. 

Absent: Pastor Jim, Virgil O., and Sara M. 

Marlene made a motion, seconded by Dianne, that 

Lynn be re-elected as our President. It was 

unanimously carried and Lynn called our meeting to 

order at 7:07 p.m. Pastor Steve gave devotions based 

on Hebrews 13:2.  

The secretary's and treasurer's reports were approved 

as presented. Committee reports followed. 

Finance: Marlene reported that we have 2 months in 

reserve for our building loan. After discussion, there 

was a motion by Bob, seconded by Russ to reduce 

that to one month, as we have done well in the past 2 

years. Carried. Marlene thoroughly investigated the 

Assessment Balance, both current and old, and will 

lead discussion with the congregation at the February 

22nd church service about payment.  

Stewardship: No report. 

Worship: Bob shared that Mary is back as our 

organist/accompanist. He talked to a piano tuner 

from Akeley. Music is a big part of worship in this 

congregation, he added. They have made some 

changes. Pastor mentioned that perhaps the Vocal 

and Hand Bell Choirs could start up again.  

Social Ministry: Kari spoke about our upcoming 

new Pictorial Directory. We could begin in the 

summer when school is out. Two people from each 

of the 3 congregations should serve on a committee 

to help out. March is Food Shelf Month, and we will 

make the shopping cart available.  

Youth: There is a page in the Epistle devoted to our 

youth and their activities. They meet every week. 

Our youth are getting together with others for the 

upcoming Chicago gathering. 

Building/Grounds: Russ reported that he and his 

wife Carol had tackled the storage room. He bought 

a mat for under the urinal in the Men's Room. Carol 

and Jane cleaned the dishwasher. Commercial grade 

ice removal was purchased. We discussed whether 

our church should be left open until 5:00 on 

Sundays, also.  It will be announced in church and 

see what our congregation says. 

Education: Lynn shared with us that March 

Madness Fun Day will take place next month. 

Evangelism: Corrine spoke about the ongoing 

process of our membership update and letters to be 

sent out.  

Pastor Steve's Report: He mentioned Pastor Jim's 

positive influence and blessing to us. He asked for 

continued prayers for our church, and our challenge 

to keep building. 

 

Old Business: 

1.  Lynn told us that painting will resume on March 

8th. There have been many good comments on the 

painting that has been done.  

2.  Committee Reports for each meeting should be 

emailed to Dayna the Tuesday before the next 

meeting date so they can be printed or emailed out. If 

there is nothing to report, please send an email 

saying: No Report. 

 

New Business: 

1.  Pastor Steve lead discussion about buying new 

equipment for our sanctuary, possibly a camera, 

mixer, new speaker, retractable screen. No 

purchasing decisions were made. We will check on 

web viewership. 

2.  Lynn brought up that the Annual Reports should 

be out a minimum of one 

week before our Annual 

Meeting.  

3.  Corrine spoke about our 

last Auction that there was 

poor attendance. It was 

discussed that we could look 

at alternative options, 

including something during 

the Citywide Garage Sale 

weekend. 

4.  Items from the Annual 

Meeting were talked about, 

including purchase of a 

snow blower. and Pastor 

Jim's retirement fund.  

5.  Next meeting date will be 

on Monday, March 9th, with 

devotions given by Virgil. 

 

Motion to adjourn at 8:57 by 

Corrine, seconded by 

Dianne. 

FIRST ENGLISH                                                   
Attendance & Offering 

 
2/1/15  60 
General  $  2,290.00 
Loose $ 22.00 
Initial Offering $ 2.00 
Building  $     195.00 
                 $  2,509.00 

 
2/8/15  57 
General   $ 562.00 
Loose  $ 42.00 
Assessments $  35.00 
Initial Offering  $ 5.00 
World Hunger $  5.00 
Food Shelf $ 100.00 
Building  $     288.00 
                 $ 1,037.00 

 
2/15/15  57 
General   $ 892.00 
Loose $ 51.00 
Assessments $  10.00 
Building  $     213.00 
 $ 1,166.00 

First English Lutheran Church  

Administrative Board Meeting 

 February 9, 2015 



Tim P. opened meeting 
Pastor Steve lead devotions from 

Psalm 37 and opened with prayer 
 

Secretary report from last year’s 

annual meeting not found. 
 

Pastor Steve's report 
1.  Offered his thoughts on the 3 

point parish. 
2.  Offered thoughts on 

possibility of starting 

discussion on a building 
3.  Gave thanks to the 

congregation for all the 

support shown to him and his 

family this past year with all 

the trials they faced. 

Encouraged us to continue to 

grow together as one family. 
 

Congregational discussion on 

setting aside $4,000.00 as part of 

our budget for the bus ride & 

registration for the LCMC Annual 

Gathering in October. Attendees 

would pay for their own motel and 

meal costs. Tim and Sheila 

Puttonen are currently planning to 

attend. We also discussed how 

maybe doing this could encourage 

more folks to attend the 

Gathering. Following discussion, 

a vote was taken. All were in 

favor of this. 
 

Discussion was held on an 

increase in Pastor Jim's Salary. 

This increase is about adding an 

extra day he would be here for 

ministry. Will be reflected in 

budget. 
 

Went over proposed budget for 

2015. Congregation voted on it 

and approved 2015 budget. 
 

Discussion was held on Building 

Fund Monies. At our last meeting, 

the Board met with Corey Oehlke 

from Edward Jones in Wadena 

about investing the Fund monies 

there in order to gain more interest 

than we currently get at the bank 

thus increasing the amount in the 

fund. Motion was made and 

carried to let the Board of 

Trustees invest the money with 

the best option from Edward 

Jones.  
 

Nomination report. Tim Puttonen 

is eligible to be reelected to the 

Board of Trustees, Mike Olson is 

not eligible. Congregation gave 

thanks to Mike Olson for his years 

of service on Board. Asked for a 

volunteer to serve on the Board of 

Trustees. Mac Olson was 

nominated (he agreed). Tim 

Puttonen and Mac Olson were 

unanimously voted in. 

Old Business 
1. Joint Services-Red Eye River 

Days is the 2nd full weekend 

of June, Menahga Mid-

summer is 2nd full weekend of 

July, and First English & 

Bethany auctions (August 

23rd). 

New Business: 
1. Lent Services at Bethany and 

First English, starts on 

February 18th at Bethany, soup 

and sandwich at 5:30 

beginning on February 25th at 

First English. 
2. One member of the 

congregation encouraged us 

all to possibly begin 

discussion on a building. Only 

discussion for now. We need 

to start visioning where we 

want to go as we proceed 

forward.  
3. Discussion was held on 

growing the church. Will 

continue to discuss this during 

the year. 

 

Meeting adjourned 

Friends in Christ   

Board of Trustees Meeting   

February 11, 2015 
Present: Dobe L., Curt O., Tim P., Reu-

ben R., Marianne K., Kim t., Tracey O., 

Pastor Steve. 

Opening prayer by Pastor Steve. 

Secretary's report read & approved. 
Treasurer's report discussed & ap-

proved. Discussion was held on the fol-

lowing items: 
1. Discussed lending options for a 

building if and when needed. Where 

is the best place to do this? 
2. Discussion held on what are the 

grounds for a loan. 
3. Discussed financial records from the 

past 3 years.  
4. Board agreed it might be best to show 

financial figures again in church. 
5. Motion was made, seconded and car-

ried not to send $4,000.00 to First 

English for gathering. 

Old business:  
1. Discussion held on the Building Fund 

monies. Motion made, seconded and 

carried to use the first option with Ed-

ward Jones and invest $13,000.00 of 

the total money. Leaving the rest at 

the bank. 

New business: 
1. Motion made, seconded and carried 

to give $100.00 deposit for safety 

deposit box at First National Bank in 

Sebeka. Keys for this box will be 

given to Curt O. & Tim P. 
2. Received a letter from post prom ask-

ing for donation. Tabled until next 

meeting 
3. Board discussed allocated monies to 

help LYO with costs to attend Impact 

Gathering in June. Will talk about 

again next month. 
4. Vote on new officers for the Board of 

Trustees were as follows: 

  Curt Oakland - President 

  Kim Thurston - Vice President 

  Tracey Olson - Secretary 

  Tim Puttonen - Treasurer 
Meeting Adjourned.  Closed with prayer 

and Lord’s Prayer 

 

Friends in Christ Annual Meeting- February 1, 2015 



FRIENDS IN CHRIST 
Attendance & Offering 

 
2/1/15 
 34       $  870.00 

 
2/8/15  
34        $ 708.00 
 

2/15/15 
 42     $  1,348.00 

BETHANY 
Attendance & Offering 

 
2/1/15 
General  $660.00 
Missions $ 7.00 

 $667.00 
 
2/8/15 
30 Adults, 6Children 

General  $375.00 

Remember in 

Prayer  

Rubyôs Pantry next  
distribution is   Saturday, 
March 21, 2015. Registration 
is at 9:00 A.M. at First 
English Lutheran Church 
and distribution is at 10:00 
A.M. at the Catholic Church.  
If you are interested in 
volunteering please be at the 
Catholic Church around 8:30 

¶ Joann Koskela 
¶ Daniel Gilbert 
¶ Mike Strayer  
¶ Agnes Lindroos 
¶ Ordell Newgaard 
¶ Jason Wilker 
¶ Bertha Paulson 
¶ Paul Schiotz 
¶ Bruce Blanchard 
(Pastor Jimôs Father-in-
law) 

¶ Elvin Yrjo 
¶ RaeAnn Mueller 

Spadgenske 
¶ Dale Lubitz 
¶ Craig Ahlin 
¶ Thomas Thelen 
¶ Gail Hawkins 
¶ Maryann Lusti 
¶ Trent & Katelyn 

Borneman  
¶ Gladwin Walker 
¶ Linda Tjaden 
¶ Terry Burkman 
¶ Carol Alm 
¶ Mary Ann Yliniemi 
¶ Susan Gullekson 
¶ Our Country & Military 
¶ Our Churches, Pastors, 

Leaders, and Staff 

First English Women’s  Executive Board Meeting 
Thursday, February 19 at 4:00 PM 

The meeting opened with devotions and prayers by Marlene Schiotz. 

Secretaryõs report read & approved. 

Correspondence: Thank you notes from: Legacy Home Health & Hospice-

Wadena; Acts for Messiah, Heartland Homes, LAMP Ministry, Lost & 

Found Ministry. 

Treasurerõs report read & approved. 

Motion was made, seconded & approved to take $250 towards the 

assessment from the funeral fund and $515 from funeral fund to the 

kitchen fund. 

Kitchen: Kitchen to be cleaned. Carol is investigating the cleaning of 

dishwasher and contacting the company. 

March is Food Shelf Month. 

Movie Nights is February 27th at 6:00 PM at Woodside Manor-Movie is 
òJosephó, refreshments will be served. 

World Day of Prayer is on March 6th at 4:00 PM, service by the Women 

of the Bahamas. 

Lenten soups-crackers, sausage, flat bread and bars. 

Discussed annual booklet. 

Next meeting ðMarch 19th at 4:00 PM 

The meeting closed with the Lordõs Prayer.     

Lucille Erickson, secretary 

LYO NOTE  
 

During the Season of Lent we will not be conducting regular 

meetings.  Instead all youth members (and their families) are  

encouraged to attend the weekly Lenten Services, which will 

take place at one of our churches.  We can meet for soup dinner 

at the host church at 6:00 P.M. and stay for service at 7:00 P.M.   

Thank you to everyone who worked at and came to  

the Lutefisk Supper at First English.  

Your support of the Lutefisk Supper and our church  

is greatly appreciated.  

So far our profit on the Lutefisk Supper is $926.00 



Do you know your need to be encouraged, built up, and 

strengthened? 
 

This second installment about rest, church service 

attendance and how we continue growing in our faith is 

especially for those who struggle to get to service or don’t 

really see the purpose in it. Yes, it is okay to ask why? 
 

On the one hand I’m going to encourage you to make 

services at your local church a priority, meaning three or 

more times a month. Anything less is not really ‘regular 

church attendance.’ On the other hand I hope to address or 

give you an open door to ask the tough questions about 

church in our culture today. 
 

Let me comment on the later part of the last paragraph. If 

you think church is boring, out of date, unrealistic, out of 

touch, irrelevant, my kids..., or any number of other 

legitimate observations about what it means to attend 

services, you are right. So, I guess the next contribution to 

this series will attempt to address some of those issues. It 

could take a few contributions to get the job done so 

please keep reading! 
 

Why is church attendance so important? A few things 

come to mind. God is into community, He loves 

individuals, but desires us to share community/

communion. Also, hearing the Word of God preached and 

taught in a group setting gives you a group of people with 

which you can process that material. Another is for the 

glory of God. When we seek God, pray, commune, learn 

and grow together it glorifies God because of how it 

effects the others in the group. 
 

You’ll find that community is at the center of God’s 

thinking. He is after all three in one. He said to Himself, 

‘let Us make man in Our image.’ 
 

In our lives we long for community. We will go to 

sporting events, community events, parties, reunions, or 

even meetings to be around people. Do you know 

someone who can’t say no? You are created for 

community! So in the Church we can experience 

community, but also must strive to make it real. I know 

there are some reading this thinking church is fake. Or 

perhaps would say, I don’t even really talk with people 

there. 
 

Important relationships take work. I think our church 

family is very important. Our enemy, Satan, would like to 

keep it boring, keep it superficial, keep it anything but 

engaging. All important relationships meet this resistance? 
 

Some ways to experience community involve risk. 

Introduce yourself. Ask for prayer. Offer to pray for 

someone else. Yes, we are practicing praying for people 

right here, right now. It’s one way we are challenging 

boring. When we bring truth and works together we 

experience the kingdom of God in our midst. 
 

Recently we prayed for a infant who was suffering with a 

respiratory virus. Doctors had done all they could for her. 

Our LYO gathered around her after a parent meeting for 

the Chicago trip and prayed for her. She nursed before 

leaving the church and nursed again that night and has 

kept nursing ever since. I am excited about God’s 

blessing! This is a product of community. 
 

How long have you been associated with your church? 

Regular hearing of the Word of God preached is an 

investment that must have rich rewards if we are to 

consider ourselves Christians. I am saying that we won’t 

see life through Jesus’ eyes without the investment and/or 

we won’t see the kingdom come unless we practice what 

we’ve heard. Actually, this tests what we’ve taken in. 
 

A recent sermon I listened to addressed the reality of 

praying for a child to be healed and not seeing healing. 

Without guilt or shame we go back to our prayer closet 

and ask God to change in us whatever needs to change to 

see what Jesus saw, many healings, deliverances, and 

restorations. We believe God is good, then we can 

exercise belief to see His goodness in reality, not just in 

theory. 
 

So how’s your faith? 
 

Are you accepting the Word of God which is able to save 

your soul? Are you reaching out with that Word to others 

around you? Or do you doubt, fear, or otherwise shrink 

back from going and making disciples? 
 

You are not alone! I ask you to make regular church 

attendance a priority and begin to expect from God all that 

He has promised. You would never invest in a bank that 

didn’t let you make withdrawals. Jesus is waiting for you 

to ask something great of Him! 
 

Matthew 21:22 And  whatever you ask in prayer, you will 

receive,  if you have faith.” 

Mark 11:24 Therefore I tell you,  whatever you ask in 

prayer,  believe that you  have received  it, and it will be 

yours. 

Luke 11:9  And I tell you,  ask, and  it will be given to 

you;  seek, and you will find;  knock, and it will be opened 

to you. 

John 14:13-14  Whatever you ask in my name, this I will 

do, that  the Father may be glorified in the Son.  If you ask 

me  anything in my name, I will do it. 

 

ANYTHING!  

 

I dare you! In love,  Pastor Jim 

Service Attendance, Rest & the Sabbath part 2 
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World Day of Prayer 

Fri. March 6th,  2015  

 4:00 P.M. 

At First English Lutheran Church 
 

World Day of Prayer is an ecumenical Celebration 

of informed prayer and prayerful action.  Join in a 

prayer service  written by the women of The 

Bahamas, which draws us into a study of Jesus' 

“radical love” as He washes the disciples feet.  

The WDP  committee of The Bahamas call us to 

consider Jesus' words to the disciples after 

washing their feet:  “Do you understand what I 

have done for you?” “Radical Love" comes from 

humility, compassion and commitment. God's 

“radical love” is not static 

or self-centered it reaches 

out and draws others in.  

Come join us as people 

around the world pray 

from sunrise to sunset! 

March 2015 Food Shelf 

Campaign  
Be The Hero.  Fight Hunger  

 

And he lifted up his eyes on his disciples, and said: 

"Blessed are you who are poor, for yours is the 

kingdom of God. "Blessed are you who are hungry 

now, for you shall be satisfied. "Blessed are you 

who weep now, for you shall laugh.  Luke 6:20-21 
 

Please remember the hungry during our 

congregationõs March Campaign. We will be 

collecting food and cash donations the local Food 

Shelf throughout the month of March. 
 

Monetary Donations Welcome!  

 

 

 

 
Minnesota FoodShare is a Program of the Greater 

Minneapolis Council of Churches 

*Matching Funds by Hunger Solutions & Feinstein 

Foundation  


